Academic Senate Minutes

March 3, 2009   3:30-5:00

Senators Present: Daphne Figueroa, Yolanda James, Rod Porter, Wheeler North, Buran Haidar, Sean Bowers, David Buser, Rebecca Bowers-Gentry, Parvine Ghaffari, Tim Hempleman, Mark Hertica, April Koch, Linda Lee, Rechelle Mojica, Ryan Monroe, Lisa E. Munoz, Nam Sinkaset, Wendy Stewart, Dan Trubovitz
Other Attendees: Linda Woods, Andrei Andres, DeeDee Coppedge, Rich Halliday, Leslie Klipper, Ken Reinstein, Patricia Hsieh, Peter Fong, Paulette Hopkins, Lisa Brewster, Marie McMahon, Duane Short, Linda Woods, Juli Bartolomei
While we were waiting for a quorum of senators, Daphne introduced herself, explained that, as Vice-President, she was taking Darrel’s place in his absence.  There were several announcements:
1. Peter Fong asked us to consider being a mentor for a SIDCCCA intern next Fall.  It is an opportunity to share your experience, to get help with your class, and to learn something new!  

2.  Sean Bowers announced that the men’s basketball team is in the State Play-Offs, will play this Saturday night at San Bernadino Valley College, and they’re trying to get a bus to take interested supporters there.  It should be a fun evening!  Information will be sent on the DL.

3. Patricia Hsieh distributed two pages of handouts on the budget.  She will soon get data on exactly how the particular budget cuts will affect each campus, for the upcoming enrollment management meeting.  We will be getting 2.5-3% growth funding for ’09-‘10, so must balance that with costs and projected enrollments to avoid being over-scheduled, as in 2007.   A 4/10 work schedule will not be implemented during the regular semester, but in the summer, there will be no classes or student services on Fridays (with a few exceptions).  Some will get differential pay, others will not.  

However, even the current Governor’s budget is subject to approval of parts of it by the voters in the May 19th special election, so there still may be major revisions for next year’s budget.  It’s very hard to plan, without hard and fast data.  Meanwhile, the District is seeking input on how to generate 149 more FTES for next year – by teaching more courses online, by raising class caps, etc.
At 4:10, we had a quorum, so the official meeting began.  
Daphne requested major changes to the Agenda, to add discussion of several Resolutions before moving on to the published Agenda items.  Approved.

The Minutes from the Feb 3, ‘09 meeting were approved.  Rod Porter had no Treasury report.  
A-G Curriculum:  Wendy Stewart said that an ACLU Consortium had proposed requiring all high school students in the San Diego Unified School District to fulfill the A-G default curriculum in order to graduate.  She had a petition from them for us to support this requirement.  However, she did not have much more information, and without it, the senators were not willing to vote on it.  Wendy was asked to bring an expert to the next Senate meeting.  

Institutional Effectiveness:  Linda Woods distributed a list of College-Wide Priorities developed by the IE committee, with input from faculty program reviews, the deans and vice-presidents.  They are:

1. Fully develop and implement college-wide planning, program review and student learning outcome processes

2. Increase efficiency of institutional structure, course offerings, and services in a cost effective manner

3. Focus resources on supporting student success while planning for future programs in a cost effective manner

4. Strengthen/expand community partnerships, marketing, and outreach in a cost effective manner 

5. Maintain current levels of professional development in a cost effective manner

6. Maintain involvement in and focus on facilities planning and utilization in a cost effective manner

After some discussion, it was suggested that #1 be changed to read “Fully develop, implement, and link college-wide planning,…”,  that #3 be changed to “Focus resources on promoting student success and/or planning for future programs”, and to clarify some of the wording by adding a glossary.  These additions were submitted as a motion, which then passed.  
Summer Schedule Mailing:  Daphne displayed a Resolution, brought to her by Sam Shooshtary from the Classified Senate, decrying the $150,000 expense of mailing the SDCCD Summer class schedule to every household in the district.  The Resolution asked that it not be mailed, but made available on the campus website.  There would be a mailing, telling interested people where to look for the information, and those who do not have access to the Internet would be sent a schedule via a targeted mailing.  Comments were made that the paper schedule was subject to too many changes, while the online version was updated constantly, and that the paper version uses paper and ink that ends up in a landfill.  

A motion to suspend the rules, and make this a second reading, was passed.  

Then a motion to support the Classified Senate Resolution also passed.
MOU with Embry-Riddle Aeronautical University:  Duane Short introduced Oliver and Theodora, two visitors from Embry-Riddle, and asked for our support for a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU – see attached) between Miramar and Embry-Riddle.  Miramar’s is the only aeronautical maintenance program in San Diego County and sends many students on to Embry-Riddle.  This MOU would increase the number of students in our aeronautical program and, thus, in our other classes too.  Duane’s motion that we direct Darrel to approve the MOU in any future votes on campus committees was passed.  
Due to time limitations, Daphne only mentioned these items, with no further discussion:

1. The college governance items on the agenda will have to be dealt with at the next meeting.

2. There have been numerous e-mails sent our regarding the flexible parking, and there now is enough interest in this to develop a task force.  Faculty participation is encouraged.  Notify Daphne or Darrel if you want to serve on this task force.
3. There has been no proposal from the faculty for review of the College mission statement.

4. It was decided to let the students vote on whether to increase the student health fee by $1.00.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00.  The next Senate meeting will be on March 31st. 
Respectfully submitted,  

Yolanda James

Institutional Effectiveness Committee

2009/2010 Academic Year

College-Wide Priorities

1. Fully develop and implement college-wide planning, program review and student learning outcome processes

2. Increase efficiency of institutional structure, course offerings, and services in a cost effective manner

3. Focus resources on supporting student success while planning for future programs in a cost effective manner

4. Strengthen/expand community partnerships, marketing, and outreach in a cost effective manner 
5. Maintain current levels of professional development in a cost effective manner

6.  Maintain involvement in and focus on facilities planning and utilization in a cost effective manner

      - Linda Woods
 
Here’s a summary of what I talked about today at Academic Senate:
 
MOUs are agreements between institutions that a set of students will receive special university admission consideration or other benefits not offered to most other potential transfer students. MOUs may also obligate the college or district to provide institutional resources or other support not provided as a matter of course to other institutional partners. They are usually enacted after a productive relationship has already been established between the two institutions. 
 
This proposed MOU obligates ERAU to the following:
1.      Allow Miramar students to concurrently enroll at Miramar and ERAU.
2.      Waive ERAU application fees for eligible Miramar students.
3.      Guarantee admission for eligible Miramar students.
4.      Coordinate and fund the publication of joint ERAU-Miramar brochures.
5.      Teach ERAU courses on Miramar’s campus on a not-to-interfere basis.
 
This proposed MOU obligates Miramar College / SDCCD to the following:
1.      Distribute ERAU brochures and other materials to interested students.
2.      Provide a classroom for ERAU to teach courses on Miramar’s campus.
3.      Provide temporary parking passes for all students not enrolled at SDCCD but attending an ERAU course held on Miramar’s campus.
I asked for the Academic Senate to direct Darrel to vote “for” this at CEC. It was approved.
 
 - Duane Short
